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Cincinnati Hills Christian Academy 
 

Information about Travel Immunizations for Students 
 

(Vaccinations before traveling and TB Testing after return) 
 

Vaccinations are an essential element of student health for preventing disease and illness not 
only in the school environment, but for extracurricular experiences such as mission or cultural 
travel. While the Ohio Department of Health sets the Immunization schedule for Vaccinations 
required for School attendance, the Center for Disease Control (CDC) is the authoritative source 
along with your personal health care provider when deciding which vaccinations are essential 
for domestic and foreign travel.  
 
It is highly recommended that while contemplating which of the many unique travel opportunities 
your child will be able to take advantage of as a student at CHCA, that you read the CDC 
immunization guidelines for your child’s specific destination by going to www.cdc.gov/travel  
before a commitment to any trip is made.  
 
It is also suggested that once your child is confirmed for travel to any destination, you print off all 
CDC information about your child’s travel destination and take this information to your private 
health care provider who can further advise you. Some private health care providers offer travel 
immunizations on site, others will refer you to a travel medicine specialist in your area. Do not 
rule out the possibility that some vaccinations may be recommended for domestic travel as well, 
especially to an inner-city location.  
 
There may be a very rare occasion in which an immunization is absolutely required for travel. 
This requirement is set by International Health Regulations for travel to certain countries and 
this information is available on the CDC Traveler’s Health Page as well. Again, parents are 
encouraged to check the CDC web page about these requirements prior to committing their 
child to any travel experience.  
 
All students traveling on a trip to a country that has been identified as posing a higher risk of 
contracting Tuberculosis must agree to have their child tested for TB upon return to the States 
within a window of 60 to 90 days from the return date for all trips lasting 30 days or longer. 
CHCA will follow the guidelines outlined by the World Health Organization and Hamilton County 
Public Health when determining which students meet the criteria for TB testing. Parents will be 
notified by the High School nurse if their child is required to have a post travel TB test and 
certainly Parents may contact the H.S. Nurse at any time about more information on TB testing.  
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